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MARCH-APRIL BERGEN COUNTY SECTION 2017

March General Meeting

Shulem Deen  
All Who Go Do Not Return

Writer, lecturer, and columnist, winner of the 
2015 New Jersey Book Award

Tuesday, March 21, 2017, at 12:30 pm
Temple Emeth, Teaneck

The meeting is free for members.
There will be a $10 charge for nonmembers,

applicable toward new membership  
if paid that day.

April General Meeting

Carol Saline  
Ties That Bind

Co-author of five best-sellers,  
columnist, and speaker

Tuesday, April 25, 2017,  at 12:30 pm
  Temple Emeth, Teaneck

The meeting is free for members.
There will be a $10 charge for nonmembers, 

applicable toward new membership  
if paid that day.

STAY-AT-HOME PERSONAL GIVING CAMPAIGN
A warmly appreciated “Thank you” to all of you who have 
generously responded to this year’s personal giving “Stay-At-
Home” campaign. 

For those of you we haven’t heard from: Please think about all the 
important activities of the Bergen County Section. Not only do we 
financially support and volunteer at our many community services, 
but we also reach out to our membership and to our community, 
including our elected officials, to urge them to become involved. 

We need everyone’s support on issues concerning women’s health, 
climate change, public education, LGBT rights, human trafficking 
and other vital issues affecting children and families today. 

Your financial support makes all this possible. But there is so 
much more to be done, especially at a time when the country’s 
leadership and NCJW’s goals may collide. We need your help. 
Please send your contribution to Tobey Weiss, 595 Albin Street, 
Teaneck, NJ 07666. Thank you.
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COMING EVENTS

MARCH GENERAL MEETING

ALL WHO GO DO NOT RETURN

Shulem Deen, author of the memoir All Who Go Do Not 
Return, and winner of the 2015 New Jersey Book Award, will 
be the speaker at the NCJW Bergen County Section General 
Meeting on Tuesday, March 21, 2017. Mr. Deen will discuss 
his life growing up in and then leaving the Skverers, one of 
the most insular Hasidic sects in the United States. He will 
share his experiences and insights and discuss the forces that 
led him to leave the ultra-Orthodox community. 

A former columnist for The Forward, Mr. Deen’s articles have 
appeared in the The New Republic and Salon. He was listed 
in the Forward 50, an annual list of American Jews with 
outsized roles in political and social spheres. He serves as a 
Board member of Footsteps, a New York City-based group 
providing help to those who have left the ultra-Orthodox 
community. He started a magazine called Unpious and 
lectures nationwide on his life-changing experiences.

For information, contact Ginny Wasserman, (201) 242-5585, 
or rubigin@aol.com.

Tuesday, March 28: 
LUNCH AND LEARN— REDEFINING THE JEWISH ADVOCACY AGENDA

Thinking about the role of women in the 
recent political situation? Come join us on 
Tuesday, March 28, at 12 noon at Temple 
Emeth in Teaneck for our annual Lunch 
and Learn event. This year, the NCJW study 
group is pleased to have as presenter Lori 
Fein, Director of the Jewish Community 
Relations Committee of the Jewish 
Federation of Northern New Jersey. 

She will talk about how, in this moment of 

turbulence, Jewish women can help define a role for themselves and 
their daughters to unify our communities against bias and hatred, 
advocate for a just society, and strengthen Israel in the face of new 
threats here and abroad. 

Lunch and presentation: members $18, non-members $23. 
Please make out your check to NCJW BCS and send to Marilynn 
Friedman, 49 Buff Road, Tenafly, NJ 07670 no later than March 
18. For more information, contact Marilynn at (201) 568-0145 or  
marisfried@aol.com.

THURSDAY, APRIL 27: GREAT TRIP TO GREAT FALLS
Our next NCJW BCS trip will be a guided visit to The Great Falls in Paterson, NJ, 
one of the largest waterfalls in the United States, which played a significant 
role in the industrial development of the nation. The Falls are a National Land-
mark and Historic Park and were visited by over 200,000 people last year. This 
will be followed by a docent-led visit to the Paterson Museum where we will 
learn about the silk industry. A multi-course lunch at The Brownstone, known 
for its award-winning cuisine, will be served in a private room. We will then 
visit The Labor Museum in Haledon for a view of the life of the silk workers, as 
described by a docent.

The bus will leave from Temple Emeth at 9:00 am and return before 5:30 pm. 
The fee is $75 for members, $85 for nonmembers (if space permits). Make 
check payable to NCJW BCS and mail to Ina Fine, 160 Overlook Avenue, #18E, 
Hackensack, NJ 07601. For more information, call Ina Fine at (201) 343-2094 
between 11 am and 6 pm. Reservations will be acknowledged by email only.

TRIP ON APRIL 27, 2017:  Please complete this form in full, tear it off and 
enclose with your check. Thank you.

Name

Email Address

Home Phone

Cell phone

Check enclosed in the amount of $____________________



APRIL GENERAL MEETING

TIES THAT BIND
Carol Saline, a journalist, broadcaster, author, and popular public 
speaker, will speak at the April 25 general meeting. Ms. Saline has 
co-authored five photo essay books. The best known, Sisters, spent 
63 weeks on the New York Times bestseller list and sold more 
than one million copies. Her second book, Mothers and Daughters, 
immediately soared to number one on every national bestseller list. 
A third bestseller, Best Friends, completed the trilogy. In 2005 she 
wrote the essays for the acclaimed photography book, A Day in the 
Life of the American Woman.

She has also worked as a senior writer at Philadelphia Magazine, 
where she specialized in health, profiles, and investigative reporting. 
Her articles have appeared in a number of popular magazines. Her 
national television appearances include the Oprah Winfrey Show, 
the Phil Donahue Show, Larry King Live, Inside Edition, CBS Good 
Morning, Weekend Today, and Good Morning America.

At our meeting, Ms. Saline will focus on Ties That Bind, a look at 
the many ways men and women enrich their lives by forming and 
strengthening meaningful relationships. You will go home with 
your heart touched and your soul enriched.

For information, contact Shelly Winner at (201) 567-3895 or 
sswinn888@gmail.com.
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AWARDS
MITCH SCHONFELD TO RECEIVE NCJW’S PRESTIGIOUS  
HANNAH G. SOLOMON AWARD

Mitch Schonfeld is a native of the 
Bronx and attended the Horace 
Mann School, graduating in 1973. 
After receiving a Bachelor of Arts 
from the State University of NY 
at Binghamton, he studied early 
childhood education, teaching the 
Montessori method for three years. 
Subsequently, Mr. Schonfeld became 
a social work professional, receiving a 
Masters Degree in Social Work in 1983 
from the Hunter College School of 

Social Work in NYC. His social work career includes several youth 
services and youth leadership positions with organizations 
affiliated with the Federation of Jewish Philanthropies of 
Greater New York. 

In 1992, Mr. Schonfeld became President/CEO of what is 

now known as the Bergen Family Center, currently located 
in Englewood. The organization is the oldest continuously 
operating family service agency in Bergen County, having 
been founded in 1898. Services are provided to 5,000 infants, 
toddlers, children, youth, families, and older adults annually. 
NCJW Bergen County Section has supported several programs 
at Bergen Family Center with volunteers and financial aid for 
many years. These include its popular HIPPY program (Home 
Instruction for Parents of Preschool Children), Adult Day Care/
Shining Lights (for visually impaired adults and other seniors), 
and its newest endeavor, NCJW BCS/Renee Guller Infant-
Toddler Center.

Mr. Schonfeld and his wife are the parents of three children 
and live in Teaneck. He has several hobbies, including reading, 
aerobic exercise, gardening, and music. The Bergen Family 
Center is fortunate to have him as its leader, and we are pleased 
to present him with this award.

WOMAN OF THE SECTION

ELAINE POLLACK 
The Jewish values of Tikkun Olam 
have always inspired Elaine to utilize 
her strengths to help and empower 
those in need. As a child growing 
up in Manhattan, she served as a 
Candy-Striper at the local hospital. 
After college, she worked for the Port 
Authority of NY/NJ, while they were 
planning the World Trade Center, 
then married and started a family in 
Bergenfield. For many years Elaine 
was a stay-at-home mom involved 
in her children’s activities and in the 

community. At Temple Emeth, she served as a Board Member and 
chaired many committees. 

For twenty years, Elaine worked in the local senior citizen buildings 
managed by the Bergen County Housing Authority as a Tenant 
Coordinator and Building Property Manager. When she retired in 
2005, Elaine immediately became active in NCJW. She has served on 
and chaired many committees. She has also volunteered at the Court 
Care Center and the Rockleigh Gift Shop. In 2009, Elaine’s commitment 
and dedication was recognized with the Emerging Leader Award. 
She was elected Vice President for Administration and Membership, 
and in 2011- 2013 as Co-President of the Section. In 2015, Elaine was 
again elected to the Presidency as part of the Presidium. 

Elaine likes to travel and to spend time with her family--husband Joe, 
daughter Laura, son-in-law David, and three grandchildren, Noah, 
Jacob and Lilly. As she ends her term as President, Elaine expresses 
her thanks to the section for honoring her as the Woman of the 
Section this year, and looks forward to continuing to help others as a 
part of the NCJW community.

NOVEMBER 2016  
VOLUNTEER OF THE MONTH

ELLEN PTALIS 
Ellen has devoted her professional life 
to educating children. After earning 
bachelor and master’s degrees from 
NYU and the University of Pennsylvania, 
she taught in the Bedford Stuyvesant 
neighborhood in Brooklyn. She and 
her husband then moved to Glen Rock, 
where they had two daughters and 
subsequently relocated in Hackensack.

Ellen returned to teaching, this time 
in the Bronx. Finding the commute 
onerous, she became a mentor at 

Montclair University, from which she recently retired. Since then, 
she has devoted herself to volunteering for NCJW at the Center for 
Food Action, the Council Thrift Shop, and HIPPY, and is co-chair of 
the Holley Center program (Club NCJW). She also helps with mailings 
and participates in an NCJW book group. She is a wonderful asset to 
NCJW BCS.

SAVE THE DATE
Tuesday, June 6, 2017

Installation of officers & elegant champagne brunch.
Temple Emanu-El, Closter, New Jersey

SAVE THE DATE
May 25, 2017

Trip to Ringwood Manor and NJ Botanical Gardens.  
More information to follow.
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WE WELCOME NEW MEMBERS
Marcia Delano, Esther Fishman, Rita Fox, Michele Har-
ris, Lenore Katz, Rhoda Liebowitz, Susan Linsey, Laura 
Mausner, Samantha Poremba, Lisa Rohrberger, Elana 
Sarraf, Susan Teichholz, Mary Jane Tucker, and transfer 

member Leslie Weinberg.

National Council of Jewish Women - Bergen County Section

Editor: Jeannine Ciliotta, 201-585-2910, Jeannine_Ciliotta@yahoo.com

Proofreaders: Ann Levenstein, Alice Kanrich

Photographer: Peggy Kabakow

Section Office:
 75 South Washington Avenue, Bergenfield, NJ 0762, 201-385-4847

E-mail: office@ ncjwbcs.org

Website: www.ncjwbcs.org
Deadline for May-June Bulletin:

April 1, 2017
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SECTION NEWS 

NCJW BCS MEMBERS JOIN WOMEN’S MARCH ON WASHINGTON

At the pre-dawn hour of 4:45 am on Saturday, January 21, five somber 
yet determined NCJW BCS members boarded one of the two buses 
carrying 110 New Jersey women (and a smattering of men) leaving 
the Central Unitarian Church in Paramus. In all, an estimated 300 
New Jersey buses, carrying at least 13,500 New Jersey people who 
had registered with organizers, were leaving simultaneously from 
various other locations in New Jersey. BCS marchers included Jane 
Abraham, Carole Benson, Nancy Dweck and her daughter Amy, and 
Joan Schnuer. 

Carole Benson, NCJW BCS Past President, recalls: “Hurtling down 
the NJ Turnpike bumper to bumper with hundreds of other buses 
converging on Washington, we arrived at 10:00 am at the huge RFK 
Stadium parking lot in DC. The DC Metro System was backed up with 
hour-long waits, so we walked on East Capitol Street with thousands 
of others for the two and a half miles to the Capitol, a journey that was 
uplifting and inspiring. Homeowners came out with their children 
and dogs to line the street to offer us goodies and accolades.” 

Jane Abraham, NCJW BCS Advocacy VP, said: “The unprecedentedly 
huge turnout made the original march route alongside the National 
Mall impassable, so we five rallied together with thousands of 
positive, peace-loving women, men, and kids displaying innovative 
banners and signs. With a feeling that history was being made, we 
stood by the Reflecting Pool by the Capitol steps, with the backdrop 
of the stand on which the Presidential Inauguration had taken place 
a mere 24 hours earlier. The atmosphere was upbeat throughout the 
day, but we sensed that the struggle was just starting. We felt the 
people power in the huge number of humanity surrounding us and 
were motivated and proud to be marching together.”

Joan Schnuer, an active NCJW BCS member, remembers: “As the 
day drew to a close, we enjoyed a brief respite with our friends and 

colleagues from DC 
and around the USA 
at NCJW’s midtown 
Washington office. 
Nancy Kaufman, 
NCJW CEO, greeted us 
warmly with “You New 
Jersey women are 
amazing.” We learned 
that countless other 
NCJW members had 
traveled to DC for the 
march.

The bus arrived back in 
Paramus around 11:00 
pm, its passengers 
tired but elated. NCJW 
BCS members unable 
to get to Washington 
joined sister marches 
in many other USA 
locations, including 
NYC and the NJ State 
Capitol in Trenton.

Similar marches and rallies around the world support our confidence 
that this event has already had enormous global impact and will 
inspire others to take action, rally, march, and speak out to lawmakers 
on the issues we espouse so passionately for the safety and well-
being of all our peoples. 

OUR WORK HAS JUST BEGUN!

Marching in Washington: Joan Schnuer,  
Carole Benson, Jane Abraham

Changes to NCJW BCS Bylaws
The Section’s Board has been working to make itself more 
efficient and productive. During the last few months our 
board has approved the following changes. They have 
also been approved by our National office and our general 
membership at the January 17, 2017, meeting.

Article VIII, Section 5: The position of Corresponding Secretary 
will no longer be an elected officer and the position will be 
removed from the Executive Committee. It will be replaced with 
a board position of Social Correspondent, appointed by the 
Administration Vice President.

Article X: The term “Trustee” will be changed to “Director.” 
This reflects the current terminology used by our National office. 
Our board will now be called the Board of Directors.

Article X, Section 2 : The current Section 2 will be deleted and 
replaced with the following: There shall be no fewer than ten 
Directors on the board and no more than the number required 
to fill the Chairs of the standing and major committees. Each 
Director must assume one of these chairmanships. The Chairmen 
will be selected by each Department Vice President.
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PHILANTHROPY / COMMUNITY SERVICES 

MAKING MEALS TOGETHER: A COORDINATED 
PROJECT WITH NCJW AND THE CENTER FOR 
HOPE AND SAFETY
Once again, volunteers from NCJW BCS met in the kitchen 
at the Center for Hope and Safety. They prepared and dined 
with the women and children in the shelter. As we’ve heard 
before, “There’s a reason why Jewish events center around 
the kitchen. It’s a warm, nourishing place.” This event was 
no different. Helping others through the steps and one-on-
one conversations are a few of the things that happen in the 
kitchen aside from preparing a delicious meal. At this second 
Making Meals Together program, section members Phyllis 
Grossman-Kaplan, Gloria Lieberstein, new member Linda 
Ezrapour, and Ruth Seitelman joined the staff and residents 
on Thursday, January 26, 2017, at the Valentine-themed 
dinner. 

Everyone got a taste of the community spirit. Children 
made the table decorations and baked cupcakes while their 
mothers and NCJW volunteers prepared and served the meal. 
Together they cooked and dined with fourteen residents and 
children (who even ate their green beans).

The next Making Meals Together dinner will be in the April-
May timeframe. For more information or to volunteer, 
please contact Ruth Seitelman at ruth.seitelman@
gmail.com, or at  201-836-2916; or Henrietta Wolfeiler at  
b.wolfeiler3@verizon.net, or at 201-996-0932.

Slices of Life at Council Thrift Shop

Here are just some of the few vignettes of human interest that 
occur every day at our store:

*A customer wanting to throw a dinner party came into 
the store discussing her menu and recipes with our store 
volunteer. After searching for household items that were 
on sale, she came to the register with a Moroccan serving 
dish for her main course, a small punchbowl and cups for 
the sangria, a Pyrex loafpan for the bread, a wine decanter, 
small spoons for sugar, along with salt and pepper shakers. 
She happily paid $32 for her purchases and invited the 
volunteer for her next dinner....

*A woman wearing a fur coat came into our store, 
whereupon she was promptly complimented by other 
customers on her fur.  “Oh,” she said, “I bought it HERE. I got 
a small tear repaired a few stores down.”  She said she was 
saving for her next fur coat and would be back with the 
money....

*A tall woman came in and brought a 5” pair of sequined 
high-heeled shoes to the register. When questioned how 
she was going to walk in them, she replied, “Oh honey, I 
only plan on wearing them from the living room to the 
bedroom!”

*A donor finished bringing her merchandise in the back 
door and proceeded to begin browsing for purchases. After 
a while she found a fantastic black leather Marc Jacobs 
(did you know he grew up in Teaneck?) jacket in the coat 
section for her husband in an XXL size. Neither she nor her 
husband could believe their good fortune...

*Another gentleman came in browsing for a leather jacket 
for himself. After trying several on and receiving help 
and comments from the volunteers behind the register, 
he settled on a black leather jacket that complimented 
his physique and his mood. He felt so good about his 
purchase, he promptly posted his selfie on Facebook when 
he got home!

*A woman finished shopping and realized in a panic 
that she had misplaced her new fur hat. After looking 
everywhere for it, she surmised that someone had stolen it. 
I suggested she leave her name and phone number. When 
I went to the register to jot it down, I noticed that someone 
had put her hat back on the hatrack!! She was my new best 
friend...

Now that spring is around the corner, Council Thrift Shop is 
accepting all cool summer clothing as well as decorative 
items, handbags, and household items that are no longer 
serving a useful purpose for you. Now for someone else, that’s 
another story!!! Have a personal Thrift Shop story to tell? Send 
it to Karenkurl@verizon.net. Karen Kurland VP, Thrift Shop.

2017 – 2018 SLATE OF OFFICERS 
Honorary President Ellie Lubin
Honorary Vice Presidents Marcia Levy & Bea Podorefsky

Co-Presidents Jane Abraham, Elizabeth Halverstam,
 Ruth Seitelman

Vice Presidents
Administration Elaine Meyerson
Advocacy/Education Marilynn Friedman

 Bari Lynn Schwartz
Community Services Sue Kanrich
Membership Ilene Wechter
Thrift Shop Karen Kurland

Treasurer Doris Sarokin
Recording Secretary Norma Goldsmith

The 2016-2017 Nominating Committee has selected six delegates, 
to be approved by the board at its March meeting, to represent 
Bergen County Section at the National Convention in March:  Jane 
Abraham, Elizabeth Halverstam, Sue Kanrich, Elaine Pollack, Ruth 
Seitelman, and Bari Lynn Schwartz.

2016-17 Nominating Committee:  Peggy Kabakow chair; Gladys 
Laden, adviser; Ina Miller Silverstein, past chair; Lucy Doree, 
Elaine Bieger, Ginny Wasserman, Irma Ball; alternates Peggy Fine, 
Evelyn Masheb. Lucy Doree will chair the 2017-2018 Nominating 
Committee.



6

PHILANTHROPY
OUR GENEROUS STAY-AT-HOME DONORS

As of January 31, 2017

$2,000 or more
Anonymous
Fran Butensky
Sandra & Allen Fleisig
Ellen Jacobs
Peggy Kabakow
Ruth Kornheiser
Susan Laskin
Ann Levenstein
Bea Podorefsky
Joan Robins
Joan Snider
Henrietta & Bernie  

Wolfeiler

$1,000 - $1,999
Celia Argintar
Helen Astmann
Andrea Becker
Carole & Gerry Benson
Roz & Alan Bloom
Mimi Bookstaver
Fran Einiger
Norma Goldsmith
Nita Gottesman
Elizabeth Halverstam
Linda & Joe Horowitz
Maggie Kaplen
Gladys Laden
Marcia Levy
Ellie Lubin
Ina Miller-Silverstein
Pearl Sorkow
Inez Swartz

$750 - $999
Evelyn Masheb

$500 - $749
Gloria Aboudi
Neil Benson*
Elaine Bieger
Evalyn Brownstein
Lucy Doree
Eva Gans
Pearl Ann Marco
Elaine Pollack
Erika Reis
Florence Sarfin
Doris Sarokin
Marilyn Taffet
Tobey Weiss
Emily Wilkins

$250 - $499
Jane Abraham
Philip Ball
Linda Chalfin

Mary Sue Ehrenberg
Estelle Greene
Carole Greenberg
Helen F. Kaplan
Felicia Leibman
Myrna Levine
Aida Melamed
Rita Merendino
Roxanne Reff
Addie Rudin
Bari Lynne Schwartz
Sabina Sicklick
Marilyn Sirulnick
Selma Sloane
Shirley Sosland
Loretta Weinberg

$100 - $249
Leslie Alberti**
Fran Altchuler
Irma Ball
Sheila Barkow
Phyllis Becker
Deanne Bernstein
Thelma Bialer
Teri Binder
Barbara Brill
Elinor Buchbinder
Geri Cantor
Harriet Cohen
Edith Coleman
Andrea DeVries
Paula Dillon
Nancy Eichenbaum
Charlotte Eth
Hilary Eth
Sandy Feinberg
Leah Fetner
Lorraine Fisch
Marilyn Frank
Arlene Friedman
Marilynn Friedman
Grace Fuld
Marlene Furer
Dottie Glantz
Sylvia Greenstein
Debra Gruber***
Florence Gurland
Adrienne Halpern
Rita Halpern
Lori Hartman
Kenneth Hartoch****
Joan Herman
Sophie Heymann
Eva Holzer
Esther Honis
Jennifer Horowitz
Jeanne Howard
Mitzi Inwood

Joyce Jacobs
Marietta Kalin
Joyce Kalman
Alice Kanrich
Susan Kanrich
Edie Kaplan
Jackie Kates
Geri Kaufman
Sue Keusch
Sheri Kitrosser
Ruth Korn
Barbara Kosoff
Sharon Kozinn
Marian Kugelmass
Audrey Levi
Fran Levine
Roberta Lew
Edna Lewitz
Susan Liebeskind
Judith Liebman
Marilyn Linder
Rina Litwin
Sandy Loft
Geraldine Lurie
Elaine Manberg
Betty Ann Marcus
Carol Marcus
Nan Matlick
Elaine Meyerson
Geri Mickenberg
Kate Mowlem
Judy Neidenberg
Joan Nobler
Ellen Pell
Phyllis Polevoy
Sylvia Pollack
Ellen Ptalis
Susan Rabkin
Evelyn Reiser
Carole Rothstein
Sandra Schomer
Harriet Schor
Phyllis Schriger
Lucille Shapiro
Ellen Sklar
Roslyn Stelnik
Esther Strobel
Roslyn Swire
Barbara Tilliss
Elizabeth Warms
Blanche Weinberg
Lillika Weinberger
Corinne Weiner
Geri Weiss
Shelly Winner
Deborah Zeigler

Up to $99
Sondra Atlas

Ethel Atlas Abrams
Marsha Alter
Nan Badian
Susan Barnett
Susan Benkel
Marianne Berg
Cynthia Bernstein
Phyllis Besen
Phyllis Betancourt
Hermine Bindelglass
Naomi Blumenfeld
Madelon Bornstein
Annette Breakstone
Jeannine Ciliotta
Linda Coll
Tama Cuperman
Gwen Dubno
Nancy Dweck
Claire Ehrenfeld
Nancy Ferer
Ina Fine
Shirley Finkelstein
Barbara Fishman
Carlene Fleishman
Florence Gelman
Wilma Geyer
Rebecca Gordon
Sybil Grace
Rita Graham
Anita Greenberg
Susan Hagoel
Phyllis Hochberger
Adele M. Holman
Lila Kaplove
Tobey Karp
Eleanor Kohn
Iris Kupperberg
Stephanie Kwait
Natalie Landau
Irma Landsberger
Tammy Lane
Marianne Lawton
Susan Leaf
Leonora Lesser
Helen B. Levine
Gloria Lieberstein
Priscilla Lindenauer
Janice Lipsitz
Fran Lipton
Barbara Luciano
Roslyn Lynn
Charlotte Magid
Lisbeth Malkin
Paula Mate
Babette Mayer
Edith Messer
Florence Meyer
Ellen Miller
Sylvia Model

Norma Moglen
Joan Ornstein
Harriet Ostrower
Joan Paul*****
Sondra Pollack
Gloria Redlich
Barbara Rosenfeld
Lee Rothenberg
Debra Starr Rubenstein
Andrea Salsberg
Joan Schnuer
Hilda Schwartz
Ruth Seidenberg
Harriet Serchuk
Victoria Sidrow
Bonnie Silver
Carla Silver
Bernice Slotnick
Kathy Smith
Elaine Solomon
Sylvia Sommers
Eileen Steinverzel
Margot Stern
Joan Teichman
Diana Teitel
Bea Tendler
Carol Vuernick
Judith Warshofsky
Ginny Wasserman
Ilene Wechter
Debra Wolf
Judith Yablonka
Barbara Zucker
Arlene Zweifler

*  In honor of his mother 
Carole Benson

**  In memory of Cody 
Alberti

***  In memory of Rita & 
Arthur Gruber

****  In memory of beloved 
wife Helen

*****  In honor of Marcia 
Thalen
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TRIBUTES

SILVER TRIBUTE CARDS
Ina & Michael Silverstein
 To Joan Snider
 Congratulations on the 
 birth of your Granddaughter 

Lucy Dorée
 To Bob Sarokin
 In memory of your Brother Seymour

Ina & Michael Silverstein
 To Sydell Yegelwel
 In memory of your husband Sy

Pearl & Harvey Sorkow
 To Alice Kanrich
 In memory of your Brother

Fran Butensky, Fran Einiger, 
Doris & Bob Sarokin
 To Lucy Dorée
 In memory of your
 Brother-in-Law Martin

Maggie Kaplan
 To Gary & Kathy Thal
 In memory of Ruth Thal

HOW TO SEND TRIBUTE CARDS
Honor and congratulate your friends and family and send condolences to your nearest and dearest -- with an NCJW BCS tribute cards.  We’ll mail it for you. Just 
call: Celia Argintar 201-836-2563 / Bea Tendler 201-461-0264.

GOLD TRIBUTE CARDS
Jane Abraham, Ruth Seitelman,
Elizabeth Halverstam, Bari-Lynn Schwartz,
Gerry & Carole Benson
 To Bea Podorefsky
 In honor of her 90th Birthday

Fran Einiger, Marcia Levy, Celia Argintar 
& Peggy Kabakow
 To Bob Sarokin
 In memory of your Brother Seymour

Doris Sarokin, Fran Einiger,  
Marcia Levy, Peggy Kabakow,
Erika Reis, Phyllis Becker & Phyllis Schriger
 To Celia Argintar
 On the marriage of Granddaughter Caroline

Sue Keusch, Gladys & Herb Laden
 To Irma Ball
 In honor of a Special Birthday

Ruth Dinkes, Bea Tendler,
Phyllis Kaplan, Elaine Mirsky
 To Nan Matlick
 A Very Happy Birthday

Paula & Albert Nissim, 
Leah Fetner & Lucy Doree
 To Loretta Nuland
 In honor of a Special Birthday

Thank you to Babette Sander who sent in a generous birthday donation on behalf of her sister Jane Abraham.

Thank you to Joan and Rubin Miller for their generous donation to Gary Thal and family in memory of his mother life member Ruth Thal.

PASSAGES
We mourn the loss of our member  
Roxane Sennett.
 
Condolences to: 
Lucy Doree  

on the death of her brother-in-law Martin Hird
Betty Reiseman  

on the death of her husband Joel
Alice Kanrich  

on the death of her brother
Barbara Ecker  

on the death of her husband Donald
Bob Sarokin  

on the death of his brother

Congratulations to:

Nan Matlick  
on the birth of her 6th great grandchild  
Jack Levi

Celia Argintar  
on the marriage of her granddaughter

Irma Ball  
on the marriage of her grandson

Ruth and Peter Adler  
on their 60th anniversary

Elizabeth and John Halverstam  
on their 50th anniversary

Sandy Loft  
on the bat mitzvah of her granddaughter Elyssa

Linda Poskanzer  
on the bat mitzvah of her granddaughter Ellie

Dina Weiner  
on the bat mitzvah of her granddaughter Leila.

Join us for an NCJW BCS Special Shabbat Evening on Temple Emeth Rabbi Louis J. Sigel  
Scholar- in- Residence Weekend, Friday, April 21, 2017

Join us for this special Shabbat evening on Friday, April 21. We will enjoy a deli-
cious, festive kosher dinner at 6 pm, followed at 8 pm by Temple Emeth’s unique 
Shabbat music service in the sanctuary, as well as a lecture by the Scholar-in-
Residence, Dr. Eric Goldman. Throughout this special weekend Dr. Goldman will 
be speaking on the Jewish Experience through Cinema. On Friday evening he 
will discuss Hollywood and its Jews. 

To reserve your place for dinner, please complete the form below and return it 
with your check for $36 per person, made payable to NCJW BCS, by April 13., 
and mail to: NCJW BCS, 75 South Washington Avenue, Bergenfield NJ 07621.

For additional information on the dinner or the weekend, contact Elaine Pollack 
at elaine335@verizon.net or (201)385-2085.

Yes, I/we would like to attend the Special Shabbat Dinner on  
April 21, 2017.

Name

Phone    Email Address

Please reserve  _________  places at $36 each.  Total enclosed $ ________________

_______  I will help set up on Friday morning.


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WE NEED JOURNAL ADS

Inserted in this bulletin is an ad blank for our journal 
which will be handed out at our installation on June 6.  
Why is it important to get ads, you may ask.  Well, there 
are several reasons:

• it is an opportunity to raise money for the section;

• it is an opportunity for local merchants to advertise in 
a local journal;

• it is an opportunity for our members to offer 
congratulations to our incoming co-presidents and 
officers;

• it is an opportunity to congratulate our Hannah G. 
Solomon awardee and the Woman of the Section and 
celebrate their outstanding service;

• it is an opportunity to celebrate NCJW Bergen County 
Section.

This is our way of saying:  please, go out and get an ad.  
Ask your local pharmacy, your dentist, your physical 
therapist, your investment counselor, your beautician, 
your fish market -- just about anyone with whom you 
do business on a regular basis.  If every member got just 
one ad, it would be amazing. 

DON’T FORGET TO CHECK OUR WEBSITE:  www.ncjwbcs.org

COUNCIL THRIFT SHOP
75 S. Washington Avenue • Bergenfield NJ 07621 • (201) 385-3702

Selling Hours
Mon-Tues, Wed, Fri: 10 am ~ 5:30 pm

Thurs 10 am ~ 8 pm
Sat 10 AM ~ 5 pm*

Donor Hours
Mon-Tues, Wed, Fri: 11 am ~ 4 pm

Thurs 11 am ~ 7 pm
*No Donations Saturday


